Grace Gertrude Foulke (1880-1964)

Name: Sex: Custom Id: Father: Mother: Spouse:

Grace Gertrude Foulke^{1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,15,16,17,18,19,20,21,22,23} Female ID0015 George Foulke (1845-1911) Mary Frances Underwood (1853-1935) Oscar Clifton Robbins (1876-1959)



Grace Gertrude Foulke, c. 1900, age 20

Individual Events and Attributes

Birth:

3 Feb 1880

Hamilton County, Indiana, United States^{1,2,3,4,5,6,7,8,9,10,11,12,13,14,22,24,25,26,27,28}

- Note: Grace and her daughter Mary share the same Birthday (3 Feb)
- Birth date: 3 Feb 1880 [8] [10] [11] [13] [15]
- Birth Date: Feb [1880] [2]
- Birth Place: Hamilton County, Indiana [1] [12] [8] [10]
- Birth Place: Cicero, Indiana [10]
- Birthplace: Indiana [2] [3] [4] [5] [6] [7] [16]
- Age 4/12 (1880) [2]
- Age 20 (1900) [4]
- Age 30 (1910) [3]
- Age 39 (1920) [5]
- Age 50 (1930) [6]
- Age 60 (1940) [7]
- Age 70 (Apr 1950) [16] - Age 84 (1964) [9] [14]

*Conclusion: (18 March 2020): The available evidence shows that she was born on 3 Feb 1880 in Hamilton County, Indiana.

Source List:

- [1] Marriage Record, Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Doc1268.pdf
- [2] 1880 US Census, George Foulke Household, Doc4601.pdf
- [3] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf
- [4] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household
- [5] 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins Household, Doc4748.pdf
- [6] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins Household, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf
- [7] 1940 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins Household, Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf
- [8] Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992, Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke,
- Doc4753.pdf
- [9] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc4203.pdf
- [10] Indiana Death Certificates, Grace Robbins, Doc3550.pdf
- [11] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf
- [12] Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Paul Jarrell and Mary Robbins, Doc4920.pdf
- [13] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235
- [14] Certified Death Record, Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Doc4502.pdf
- [15] Book, Robbins, Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, Bk3230/ Bk3230.pdf

[16] 1950 US Census, Oscar Robbins, ID0014 (1270N Farm) and Milton Robbins, ID0043 Households, Doc6302.Pdf



c. 1899, Bakers Corner School, abt 1899



2009, American War Mothers Plaque for Grace



2009, Headstone and War Mothers Plaque

Produced by Family Historian

Grace G. Robbins

Alternate Name:

	 Alternate Name (Married): Grace G. R. Alternate Name (Married): Grace Robb [14] [19, p 38] [20] [21] Alternate Name (Married): Grace Gertri Alternate Name (Married): Mrs. Grace 	bins [2] [3] [6] [7] [8] [9] [10] [11] [12] [13] rude Robbins [4] [5]	
	Source List: [1] 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins, I [2] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins Hou [3] 1940 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins H	sehold, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf Iousehold, Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf	Mobile Home of Grace Foulke Robbins
		bbins, Doc3550.pdf cc5553.pdf, page 656 cc5555.pdf, page 800 cc5556.pdf, Page 61 cc5557.pdf, Page 56 cc5558.pdf Page 86, PDF Page 8 cc5559.pdf, PDF Page 9, Page 89 cc5551.pdf, page 141, PDF Page 8 cc5563.pdf, Page 84, PDF Page 7	
	34109, July 1948), Doc6090.pdf		1966, American War Mothers Plaque for Grace
	 [20] Probate Record, Robbins, Grace Fou of Administrator), Doc0407.pdf [21] 1950 US Census, Oscar Robbins, ID0 ID0043 Households, Doc6302.Pdf 	lke, ID0015 (Acceptance of Report & Release 0014 (1270N Farm) and Milton Robbins,	
Marital Status:	frm 3 Feb 1880 to 13 Sep 1910 (age 0-30)	single; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{7,12,13}	1966, Headstone for Oscar & Grace
Residence:	3 Feb 1880 (age 0)	George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States	
Daughter:	4 Jun 1880 (age 0)	Grace Gertrude Foulke appeared in George Foulke and Mary Frances U Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiar	nderwood on 4 June 1880 in
Education:	1890 (age 9-10) - <u>School # 16, "Sumner School"</u> :	Grace, Sarah and Carrie attended thi Hamilton, Indiana, United States ²⁹	is school; Jackson Township,
	Location: - 3 miles west of Cicero	uth side of Cicero & Hinkle Creek Gravel Rd, or	n the farm of R. Sumner - Between
	Approx Coordinates: 40.131999711712	254, -86.09382496447017	
	RobbHaas Web Page: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Places/Counties/</u> Indiana Hamilton County.htm#[016] Jackson Township		
	Notes: - Teacher, 1890- Mary Carson Wicker [1 - Grace, Sarah and Carrie Foulke attende		

Illness:	Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesvil (accessed 15 Feb 2022), Doc6266.pd	milton County History, Bk1604, between pages 120 & 121
	- George Foulke's oldest girl, Grace,	has been having quite a serious time with her eyes. She has been several weeks at
Graduation:	Kempton, Tipton county, having her c. 1894 (age 13-14) - Had attended Bakers Corner Schoo	Bakers Corner, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{31,32,33}
	Source List:	
Misc.:	[1] News Art, Grace Foulke Robbins 12 Jun 1896 (age 16)	, ID0015 (Gay Nineties Reunion, 1941), Doc6264.pdf book given to Grace Gertrude Foulke by her brother, Alvin; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ³⁴
Education:	c. 1899 (age 18-19)	-; Bakers Corner School, Bakers Corner, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{35,36,37}
	- Baker's Corner School:	
	Location: - Bakers Corner, Adams Township, - Bakers Corner Zip Code: 46069 - School Location: East 236th St, E - 40.131359869308085	
	Coordinates:	
Residence:	- 40°07'50"N 86°08'15"W 1900 (age 19-20) living with her parents	George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ⁷
Education:	29 Jun 1900 (age 20)	able to read, write and speak English; Jackson Township,
Daughter:	29 Jun 1900 (age 20)	Hamilton, Indiana, United States ⁷ Grace Gertrude Foulke appeared in the census in the household of George Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood on 29 June 1900 in
Daughter:	16 Jul 1900 (age 20)	George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States. Grace Gertrude Foulke on 16 July 1900 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United States,
Graduation:	1901 (age 20-21) Address: Boxley High School Boxley High School:	Boxley, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{19,38,39,40,41}
	- Grace Foulke was a former student	t of Boxley [1]
	Source List : [1] News Art, Grace Foulke, ID0015	, (Attending DePauw Univ, Dec 1901), Doc6259.pdf
Education:	btw Jun 1901 and 1902 (age 21-22) Address: DePauw University - 12 Sept 1901: Grace left home to a - Dec 1901: Grace attending DePau	w University [4]
	 Home from DePauw Univ. for Tha 1901: Attended [2] Completed 4 courses by May 1902 Attended Ashbury College (Former 	[3]
	[2] Education Record, Doc0700.pdf[3] Education Record, Doc0701.pdf	ace Foulke, ID0015, Sept 1901, Doc6257.pdf (A) , (Attending DePauw Univ, Dec 1901), Doc6259.pdf
Travel:	c. 1904 (age 23-24)	-; Saint Louis, Saint Louis, Missouri, United States ^{42,47}

	Address: World's Fair	
Misc.:	c. 14 Nov 1907 (age 27)	Grace Visited with Grandma Sarah Underwood; Sheridan, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ²¹
Misc.:	btw 1907 and 1952 (age 26-72)	Visits with family & Friends; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States
		89117/?terms=%22Grace%20Foulke%22&match=1 (The Sheridan News (Sheridan,
	Indiana), 22 Feb 1907, Page 7, Col. 2) Miss Grace Foulke was a guest of Mr. and	Mrs. Harvey Pickett Sunday.
	https://www.newspapers.com/image/35355	59822/?terms=%22Grace%20Robbins%22&match=1 (Noblesville Daily Ledger
	(Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Sept 1931, Page 4 Mrs. Bessie Baker and Mrs. Vina Jones we	
	https://www.newspapers.com/image/35357 (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 July 1936, Page 3	7 <u>3574/?terms=%22Grace%20Robbins%22&match=1</u> (Noblesville Daily Ledger
		Ina and Mary, were Monday callers of Mrs. Nellie Graham and daughters. Mrs.
		65686/?terms=%22Grace%20Robbins%22&match=1 (Noblesville Daily Ledger
	(Noblesville, Indiana), 24 Oct 1941, Page Mrs. Grace Robbins, Red Key [Redkey], a	4, Col. 8) nd Mrs. Mary Jerrell [Jarrell] and son, Tipton, called Friday on Mrs. Laura Clark
		75706/?terms=%22Grace%20Foulke%22&match=1 ("Sheridan", Noblesville Daily i2, Page 4, Col. 5, https://www.newspapers.com/image/353675706/ (accessed 15 Feb
		the home of Mr. and Mrs. Ed McVey were Mrs. Grace Foulke Robbins and daughter, e, of Muncie
Religion:	bef 1910 (age 29-30)	quite a church goer; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ⁴⁸
Education:	20 Apr 1910 (age 30)	Can read, write and speak English; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ¹³
Occupation:	20 Apr 1910 (age 30)	Not Employed; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ¹³
Marital Status:	20 Apr 1910 (age 30)	Single; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ¹³
Daughter:	20 Apr 1910 (age 30)	Grace Gertrude Foulke appeared in the census in the household of George Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood on 20 April 1910 in Judewa Tama him Hamilton Indiana Haliona Haliona April 1910 in
Residence:	14 Sep 1010 (age 20)	Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States. Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ⁵
Occupation:	14 Sep 1910 (age 30) 14 Sep 1910 (age 30)	Housework; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ⁵
Witness:	14 Sep 1910 (age 30)	Grace Gertrude Foulke witnessed the marriage of Robert Earl
withess.	14 Sep 1910 (age 50)	Ross and Sarah Foulke on 14 September 1910 in Hamilton
		County, Indiana, United States
Misc.:	18 Jan 1914 (age 33)	Sew carpet rags for Mrs. Oscar Robbins; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ⁴⁹
Children:	19 Mar 1918 (age 38)	Had 4 children who are living; Hamilton County, Indiana, United
	Grace Foulke Robbins had 4 children who	States ⁵⁰ are living on 19 March 1918.
	Source List:	
M . 10/ ·	[1] Indiana Birth Certificate, Walter C. Ro	
Marital Status:	3 Jan 1920 (age 39)	married, wife of head of household; Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹¹
Education:	3 Jan 1920 (age 39)	able to read, write and speak English; Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹¹
Occupation:	Jan 1920 (age 39)	Not Working outside home; Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹¹
Daughter:	frm 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936 (age 46-55)	Grace Gertrude Foulke Guardianship for Mary F. Foulke from 2 February 1927 to 2 January 1936 in Hamilton County, Indiana, United States.
Marital Status:	17 Apr 1930 (age 50)	Married, 30 years old at first marriage; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ³

Occupation:	17 Apr 1930 (age 50)	Not employed outside the home; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ³
Education:	17 Apr 1930 (age 50)	Able to read, write and speak English; Jackson Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ³
Occupation:	16 Oct 1937 (age 57)	House Wife; Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ¹⁰
Education:	1940 (age 59-60)	Able to read, write and speak English; Green Township, Randolph, Indiana, United States ⁴
Children:	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	had 5 children born to her; Randolph County, Indiana, United States ⁴
	- Actually the number should have been 6	
Marital Status:	8 Apr 1940 (age 60) married, wife of head of household - married	-; Green Township, Randolph, Indiana, United States ⁴ ed once, Age 25 at first marriage [Actually 30 at marriage]
Education:	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	Column Blank; Green Township, Randolph, Indiana, United States ⁴
Occupation:	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	Not employed outside home, Houewife - no other income; Green Township, Randolph, Indiana, United States ⁴
Military Service:	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	not a veteran; Green Township, Randolph, Indiana, United States ⁴
Misc.:	17 Oct 1941 (age 61)	at the home of Estella Baker Hodson; Bakers Corner, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ³³
	- Reunion Date: 17 Oct 1941 [1]	
	Reunion Location: Home of Estella BakeFamily Members in attendance: [1]	
	Grace Foulke Robbins, Red Key [Redkey];	
	Alice Foulke Phillips; [ID0082]	/ Mary Jarrell]; [ID0052 - Son, Don Jarrell, ID0054]
	Cora Foulke Teter; [ID0101)	
	Amba Foulke Simmonds; [ID0103] Estella Baker Hodson, [ID7494]	
	Source List:	
O		15 (Gay Nineties Reunion, 1941), Doc6264.pdf
Occupation:	29 May 1943 (age 63)	House Wife; Randolph County, Indiana, United States ²
Marital Status:	Apr 1950 (age 70) - Married - "Wife of Head" [1]	Married; Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States ²²
	[1] 1950 US Census, Oscar Robbins, ID00	14 (1270N Farm) and Milton Robbins, ID0043 Households, Doc6302.Pdf (D)
	Legend: - * = Primary Source	
	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative	
Occupation:	Apr 1950 (age 70)	House Wife; Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States ²²
Residence:	1959 (age 78-79)	Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ⁵¹
Widowed:	- RD 1, Muncie, Union Township 8 Eab 1050 (ago 70)	Oscar; Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{14,41,52,53}
Misc.:	8 Feb 1959 (age 79) 8 Feb 1959 (age 79)	Informant on Death Certificate, Husband, Oscar C. Robbins;
MISC.:	8 Feb 1959 (age 79)	Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States ⁵³
Membership:	aft 1959 (age 78-79)	Eaton War Mothers; Eaton, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{25,54}
Residence:	1960 (age 79-80)	Eaton, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{25,54,55,56,57}
Residence.	Address: 301 Jefferson St. - Residence: Eaton Ind Union twp [1]	Laon, Delaware, Indiana, enned States
	Source List:	
	[1] 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc.	5505.pui, rage 158, PDF Page /
	Legend:	
	- * = Primary Source	$(\Lambda) = \Lambda uthered (U) = Unknown$
	Source: $(0) = 0$ riginal $(0) = 0$	
Religion.	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative c 1962 (age 81-82)	
Religion:	 Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Derivative c. 1962 (age 81-82) Address: Middletown Methodist Church 	attending; Middletown, Henry, Indiana, United States ^{25,54}

	in a mobile home at daughter Mary's h	ouse	
Residence:	Sep 1963 (age 83)	Middletown, Henry, Indiana, United States ⁵⁹	
Occupation:	bef 13 Aug 1964 (age 84)	Housework ⁶	
Residence:	Aug 1964 (age 84)	Middletown, Henry, Indiana, United States ^{6,25}	
	with daughter Mary (Mechanicsburg, I	ndiana)	
Marital Status:	13 Aug 1964 (age 84)	Widow; Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{6,14}	
Avocation:		played the piano ^{42,60,61}	
		est of Eaton that Grandpa once nailed shut because he got tired of hearing the grandkids	
	banging on it. Grandma played the pia	no according to their son Walt, Sr. ID0005	
Biography:		Biography Info ^{62,63} 58,64,65	
Correspondence:		-	
Correspondence:		Postcards sent, received or mentioned on ⁶⁶	
FSFT#:		KPQ6-M8R	
	Uploads: 24 Aug 2014: Ph9293-002.jpg		
Parents:	24/Mag 2014. 111/2/3 002.jpg	George B. Foulke and Mary Frances Underwood ^{3,4,5,6,7,8,9,11,12,13,67,68,69}	
i dicinto.	- Father: George Foulke [1] [3] [7] [8		
	- Mother: Mary Frances Underwood		
	- Mother: Mary Underwood [10]		
	- Living in Household of George and I Daughter of head (George Foulke)	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
	 Daughter of head (George Foulke) [1 Father born Ohio [1] [2] [3] [4] [5]][2][5]	
	- Father born Harrison County, Ohio [7]	
	- Mother born Indiana [1] [2] [3] [4]		
	- Mother born Hamilton County, India	na [7]	
	- Parents born Indiana [6]	childhood: English [6]	
	- Language spoken in home in earliest childhood: English [6]		
	Source List:		
	[1] 1880 US Census, George Foulke Household, Doc4601.pdf		
	 [2] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf [3] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf 		
	[4] 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins Household, Acc000642/Doc4748.pdf		
	[5] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins Household, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf		
		s Household, Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf	
	 [7] Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992, Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, Doc4753.pdf [8] Obituary, George Foulke, Doc5000.pdf 		
	[9] Obituary, Mary Foulke, Doc0782.	*	
[10] Prairie Farmers Directory, Bk			
	[11] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 2	35	
Siblings:		-	
	- Sister: Alice Foulke Phillips, Sarah	Foulke Ross [1]	
	Source List:		
	[1] Obituary, Alice Foulke Phillips, ID	0082, Doc5744.pdf	
Signature:		5,70,71	
-	- 14 Sept 1910: Grace G. Foulke [1]		
	- 1918: Mrs. Oscar Robbins [2]		
	- 26 July 1948: Grace G. Robbins [3]		
	[1] Marriage Record, Oscar Robbins and Grace Foulke, Doc4753.pdf		
	[2] Report card for Myron Robbins, ID0016, Doc0730.pdf		
	[3] Land Record, Cole Farm, Doc6090.pdf		
	Legend:		
	- * = Primary Source		
	- Source: (O) = Original, (D) = Deriv	ative, (A) = Authored, (U) = Unknown	
Death:	13 Aug 1964 (age 84)	Ball Memorial Hospital (IU of Indiana), Muncie, Delaware,	
		Indiana, United States ^{6,14,24,25,27,28,41,72,73}	
	Cause: 230 am of Cardian Insufficienc		
	- Date of death: 13 Aug 1964 [1] [2] [- Place of Death: Ball Memorial Host	5] [6] pital, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana [1] [2] [5]	
		·····, ·······························	

- time of Death: 230am [1][2]
- Age at Death, 84 [2] [3] [4] [5]
- Age at Death: 84y 6m 10d [1]
- Cause of Death: A Cardian Insufficiency B Arteriosclerotic Heart Disease [1] [2]

Source List:

- [1] Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Doc3550.pdf
- [2] Certified Death Record, Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Doc4502.pdf
- [3] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc4203.pdf
- [4] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc1743.pdf
- [5] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc4756.pdf

[6] Book, Robbins, Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, Bk3230/ Bk3230.pdf (A)

From Image:

Indiana State Board of Health/ Medical Certificate of Death Local No. 64-594 - State No. 27444 Place of Death: Ball Memorial Hospital, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana - Length of stay: 5 days Usual Residence: Middletown, Hamilton County, Indiana [Mechanicsburg, Henry County, Indiana] Name: Grace Gertrude Robbins Date of Death: 13 Aug 1964, 230am - Age: 84y, 6m, 10D White, Female, widowed Date of Birth: 3 Feb 1880, Cicero, Indiana Usual Occupation: Housework Father: Frank Foulke [George Foulke] Mother: Frances Underwood Informant: Mrs. Paul Jarrell, daughter, Middletown, Indiana [Mary Robbins Jarrell] Cause of Death: Cardiac Insufficiency Due to Arteriosclectoic Heart Disease and Diabetes Melitis, broncho pneumonia Burial: 17 Aug 1964, Gardens of Memory, Muncie, Indiana Funeral Home: Bryan W. Pitman, Eaton, Indiana [1]

Ball Memorial Hospital (IU of Indiana):

Address: 2401 W. University Ave, Muncie, Indiana

Coordinates:

Burial:

- Latitude/Longitude: 40°11'36"N, 85°23'11"W 17 Aug 1964 Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana, United States^{6,14,24,25,27,41,74,75,76,77}

in the Garden of Hymns

- Burial Date: 17 Aug 1964 [1] [5] [6] [7] [8]
- Burial Place: Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Delaware County, Indiana [1] [2] [3] [4] [5] [6] [7] [8]
- Funeral Director: Bryan W. Pitman [6]

Source List:

- [1] Funeral Card, Grace Robbins, Doc4687.pdf
- [2] Find a Grave Memorial, Grace Gertrude Foulke Robbins
- [3] Warranty Deed, Gardens of Memory Cemetery, Doc0357.pdf
- [4] Map, Family Burial Locations, Doc2436.pdf
- [5] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc4203.pdf
- [6] Certified Death Record, Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Doc4502.pdf
- [7] Indiana Death Certificates, 1899-2011, Grace Gertrude Robbins, Doc3550.pdf
- [8] Obituary, Grace Robbins, Doc4756.pdf

Place Details: Media: PDF file (Gardens & Family Burial Map) - Doc2436.pdf 10703 N St Rd 3, Muncie, Indiana 47303 - Phone: 765-289-0656 http://www.gardenviewandgardensofmemory.com/

Find a Grave Page: http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=cr&CRid=85101&CScn=Gardens+of +memory&CScntry=4&CSst=17&CScnty=809&

Robbhaas Family Pages:

http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Cemeteries/GardensofMemoryCemetery_DelawareCountyInd.htm

BillionGraves Page:

http://billiongraves.com/pages/cemeteries/Gardens-of-Memory-Cemetery/28169#cemetery_id=28169&lim=0&num=25&action=browse

Book: Cartwright, Rosaella and Elizabeth Modlin. Cemeteries in Delaware County, Indiana., Self-published, 1988, page 9. Bk2120 Latitude/Longitude: 40°17'12.05"N, 85°22'6.13"W]]

Probate:

- Muncie, Delaware, Indiana, United States^{78,79} 1965 - Administrator: Walter C. Robbins [Son of Grace] [1]
- Final Distribution Hearing: 22 March 1965 [2]
- Final Distribution Date: 26 March 1965 [1]
- Probate Place: Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana [1] [2]
- Delaware County, Indiana Superior Court No. 2 [1] [2]
- Cause No. P 2S 64/62 [1] [2]
- Report Acceptance: 26 Apr 1965 [1]
- Release of Administrator: 26 Apr 1965 [1]

Source List:

[1] Probate Record, Robbins, Grace Foulke, ID0015 (Acceptance of Report & Release of Administrator), Doc0407.pdf [2] News Article, Notice of Hearing on final Distribution, Doc4179.pdf

Marriage

Spouse: Children:	Oscar Clifton Robbins (1876-195 Myron Foulke Robbins (1911-200 Ina Marie Robbins (1913-2005) Mary Audrey Robbins (1916-198 Walter Clifton Robbins (1918-201 Sarah Esther Robbins (1920-1999 Orris Milton Robbins (1926-2005	9) (2) (2)	Spause:
Marriage:	 14 Sep 1910 (age 30) License Date: 14 Sept 1910 [1] [2] [11] Marriage Date: 14 Sept 1910 [2] [3] [6] Marriage Place: Hamilton County, India Minister: Rev. A. W. Murphy [1] [2] First Marriage for both [1] Robert E. Ross Attested to the Marriage Wife: Grace Gertrude Robbins [4] Filed in Clerk's Office: 16 Sept 1910 [2] "Husband and Wife" (14 Aug 1944) [8] Note: This was a double Wedding. Oscar Robert E. Ross. Both couples were marriaguess and say they were married at the Ge Source List: [1] Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992, Oscar [2] Marriage License & Certificate, Oscar Doc5655.pdf [3] Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-19 [4] World War 1 Draft Registration Cards 	 Hamilton County, Indiana, United States^{1,5,15,16,20,70,72,80,81,82,83,84,85,86,87} [7] ana [2] [3] License [1] [9] [10] and Grace along with Grace's sister Sarah and her husband ed on 14 Sept 1910 by Rev. A. W. Murphy. I would venture orge Foulke Farm. C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, Doc4753.pdf c. Robbins, ID0014 and Grace G. Foulke, ID015, 41 (DB Online), Doc5014.pdf , 1917-1918, Doc1733.pdf 	a
	Carolina, Bk3230/Bk3230.pdf (A) [8] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., ID00 Doc6086.pdf (O) [9] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., & Gi [10] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C. and	Bk3017, page 478 bins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North 014 & Grace G. Robbins, ID0015 (Deed 273, Cole Farm), cace G. Robbins (Sale of Cole Farm, Deed 34109, July 1948 Grace G. Robbins, (Deed 39803, 1270N Farm, 20 Nov 194 ID0014 & Grace Foulke, ID0015 - Robert Ross, ID0085 &	8), Doc6091.pdf (O)
		8	Produced by Family Historian



Children (Family):	26 Aug 1911 (age 31)	had 1 child; Noblesville Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ⁸⁸	
	Number of child of this mother: 1 Number of children, of this mother, now liv	,	
Children (Family):	Source List: [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, 21 Dec 1913 (age 33) Number of Children born to this mother inc Number of children of this mother now livin	Had 2 children; Noblesville Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ⁸⁹ luding this birth: 2	D M R
Property (Fam):	Source List: [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, frm Feb 1916 to Oct 1919 (age 35-39) Oscar and Grace Foulke Robbins Family ov	Doc3596.pdf -; 80 acre farm, Fall Creek Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{90,91,92} vned an 80-acre farm from Feb 1916 to Oct 1919	
Children (Family):	3 Feb 1916 (age 36) Number of children born to this mother incl Number of children, of this mother, now liv		SC
Residence (family):	Source List: [1] Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940, 19 Mar 1918 (age 38) Address: Rt 2, Fortville	Doc3597.pdf Fall Creek Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{50,94}	R0 19
Residence (family):	 12 Sep 1918 (age 38) Address: R R 2, Fortville, Hancock Count Note: They actually lived in Fall Creek To 	Fortville, Hancock, Indiana, United States ⁸⁰ ty, Indiana ownship, Hamilton County, Indiana but had a Fortville	T
Residence (family):	Address. c. 1920 (age 39-40) Size : 80 acres [1]	Cadiz Farm, Cadiz, Henry, Indiana, United States ^{95,96,97}	Di Si Ri 19
	- <u>Cadiz Farm</u> :		

Location:

- 1 mile southwest of Cadiz, 2 miles north and 2 miles east of Kennard and 7 miles northwest of New Castle, in Henry County, Ind. [1]

Coordinates:

Approx. Coordinates: (1 mile SW of Cadiz) - 39.94876501330727, -85.48786659353527
 39°56'55.55"S, 85°29'16.32"W

- Description of Farm: 80 ACRE FARM Consisting of good productive corn land; largely black soil and improved with a good 9 room frame house, with slate roof; good cellar; good driven well, with water pumped to house and barn; fine cistern; good hip roof barn, 36x40; double crib, 16x28; a new blue grass and three acres in timber; well drained and fairly well fenced. [1]

Census (family):

Source List: [1] News Article, Farm Sale, Oscar Robbins, ID0014, 22 Feb 1921, Doc4563.pdf 3 Jan 1920 (age 39) Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States¹¹



Daughter: Mary Audrey Robbins



Son: Walter Clifton Robbins, c. 1924, age 6



Daughter: Sarah Esther Robbins, c. 1950, age 30



Son: Orris Milton Robbins, 1998, age 72



2007, Fairview Farm

From Image:

1] Oscar C. Robbins: 42 yr old white male - head of household - married - owned farm with mortgage, farm schedule 4 - born

Decon cetter (From)	 2] Grace G. Robbins: Wife, 39 yr old whi Ohio and mother in Indiana. able to read, 3] Myron F. Robbins: Son, 8 yr old born I able to read, write and speak English 4] Ina M. Robbins: Daughter, 6 yr old bor school. able to read, write and speak Engl 5] Mary A. Robbins: Daughter, 3-2/3 yr o 6] Walter C. Robbins: Son, 1-2/3 yr born 	ndiana white male, single - attended school. n Indiana white female, single, attended ish ld born Indiana white female, single. Indiana old white male, single.	1955, Christmas 1955
Property (Fam):	3 Jan 1920 (age 39)	owned farm with a mortgage, farm schedule 4; Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹¹	
Property (Fam):	Feb 1921 (age 40-41) BOUGHT A FARM	Bought a 53-acre Farm near Hortonville; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ¹⁷	
	Oscar Robbins, of Henry County, and purchased 53 acres of land near Hortonvil \$9,404.00 and the deal was made through Mr. Robbins is making arrangements t He has engaged Col. Foland to sell his eig personal property at auction on the 22nd of Grace Foulke of the Baker's Corner comm	o move his family to his new farm March 1. hty acre farm near Newcastle and also his of this month. Mrs. Robbins was the former nunity. [1]	
	Note : Farm Sale ad: Doc6257. Source List: [1] News Article, "Bought a Farm", Oscan ID0015, Feb 1921, Doc6256.pdf	pdf r Robbins, ID0014 and Grace Foulke Robbins,	1932, Oscar Robbins Family
Residence (family):	Feb 1921 (age 40-41)	Henry County, Indiana, United States ¹⁷	
Property (Fam):	22 Feb 1921 (age 41)	Farm Sale, Cadiz Farm; Cadiz Farm, Cadiz, Henry, Indiana, United States ⁹⁷	STRE
	- Farm Sale Date: 22 Feb 1921 [1] Source List:		Energy Trailing Kengeland
	[1] News Article, Farm Sale, Oscar Robbi	ins, ID0014, 22 Feb 1921, Doc4563.pdf (A)	1930, 1930 - George Foulke Farm House,
Residence (family):	c. Mar 1923 (age 43)	Cadiz Farm, Cadiz, Henry, Indiana, United States ^{98,99}	State 9
	in a house that burned		
Residence (family):	Mar 1923 (age 43)	Cadiz, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹⁰⁰	1576 MA
Residence (family):	- Residence: Scott's Farm c. 1924 (age 43-44)	Shirley Farm, Henry, Indiana,	
	Shirley Farm:	United States ^{101,102,103,104}	
	Web Page: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.c</u> RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFam		Grace Robbins
Residence (family):	c. 1925 (age 44-45)	Cadiz Farm, Cadiz, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹⁰⁵	1930, Grace
Children (Family):	28 Apr 1926 (age 46)	had 6 children; Harrison Township, Henry, Indiana, United States ¹⁰⁶	
	Number of children, of this mother, now l		

Number of children, of this mother, now living, including present birth: 6 [1]

Residence (family):	law of said Ward, at and for the sum of \$60 Grace Robbins, his wife, and their children spends a portion of her time in their home. - " ward's real estate has been rented to	George Foulke Farm, Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ^{3,107,108,109,110,111,112,113} Foulke, Guardian for Mary Foulke in Nov vard's real estate to O. C. Robbins, a son-in- 00.00 cash rent. That said O. C. Robbins and live on said ward's real estate and said ward " [4, p 37, 38] the said O. C. Robbins at and for the sum of that for the year ending March 1, 1932 said Fotal \$260.00" [4, p 42] per year cash rent [4, p 48]	1880, George Foulke Farmarea on left
	Source List: [1] Newspaper Article, Guardianship of M Doc4549.pdf [2] News Article, Doc4675.pdf [3] Obituary, Keziah Robbins, Doc0538.pc [4] Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances U 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf	Ĵf	George Foulke Farm House
Census (family):	 marriage - rented farm, own radio set, he al Carolina - Occupation: Farmer - not a veter 2] Grace Robbins: 50 yr old white female, and her mother born in Indiana, Father in O speak English. 3] Myron Robbins: 18 yr old white male, s Write and speak English. Born Indiana, pa 4] Ina Robbins: 16 yr old white female, da to Read, Write and speak English. Born In 	Dhio - no occupation. Able to Read, Write and son of head - attended school, Able to Read, rents born Indiana, no occupation aughter of head, single., attended school, Able diana, parents born Indiana, no occupation	Map of Arcadia Farm area
Property (Fam):	 5] Mary Robbins: 14 yr old white female, Able to Read, Write and speak English. Bo occupation 6] Walter Robbins: 12 yr old white male, s and speak English. Born Indiana, parents b 7] Esther Robbins: 9 yr old white female, of Born Indiana, parents born Indiana, no occ 8] Milton Robbins: 3 yr old white male, so Indiana, no occupation 9] Frances Foulke: Mother-in-law of head Indiana, parents in Ohio, no occupation, Ab 17 Apr 1930 (age 50) 	orn Indiana, parents born Indiana, no ingle, attended school, Able to Read, Write born Indiana, no occupation daughter of head, single, attended school. upation on of head. Born Indiana, parents born - 76 yr old white female, widow, born in	c. 1947, Ph13280-005- ColeFarmHoue-NorthSide- abt1947-Neg578
Residence (family):	Mar 1935 (age 55) - March 1935: Moved from the George Fo - 1 Apr 1935: Residence Arcadia [2]	Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ³ East of Arcadia Farm, White River Township, Hamilton, Indiana, United States ^{4,114,115,116,117}	c. 2001, House, 1270N
	Source List: [1] News Article, Doc4596.pdf [2] 1940 US Census		Farm

29 Dec 2022

			States in States
	Place Details: See: Doc3758.pdf for map with location marked Google Maps (Approx Location)		
	Google Maps (Approx Location) https://www.google.com/maps/dir//15025- @40.2027532,-85.9701437,13z/data=!4m 1s0x8814c056eb03782f:0x85a268df1e145	8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!	
	Latitude/Longitude: 40°11'59.39"N, 85°	53'58.79"W]]	Phil, Oscar, Walt, Sr., Grace
Misc. (Fam):	13 May 1935 (age 55)	Family Visit; Hamilton County, Indiana, United States ¹¹⁸	- Dec 1954 - Liv Room, 1270N Farm House
		Grace and family on the farm east of Arcadia	
Residence (family): Residence (family):	near Omega at the time. 24 Aug 1935 (age 55) frm 1937 to Aug 1944 (age	Hamilton County, Indiana, United Fairview Farm, Green Township, F	
residence (runny).	56-64) - Address, 16 Oct 1940: RFD 1, Redkey,	States ^{86,111,120,121,122,123,124}	kundorpri, indiana, erined
		lph County Farm (Fairfield Farm) for the Dela	ware County Farm (Cole Farm) [2]
	Source List: [1] Selective Service Card, Doc0915.pdf [2] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., ID00)14 & Grace G. Robbins, ID0015 (Deed 273, 0	Cole Farm), Doc6086.pdf (O)
	Coordinates : - 40° 18' 19.86"N, 85° 11' 00.23"W		
	Fairview Farm Page: http://www.robbha	assfamily.com/Residences/	
	RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFami	ly.htm#[006]_Fairview_Farm	10.1.1.102
Residence (family):	16 Oct 1937 (age 57) - Residence 16 Oct 1937: Aroma, Indiana - Address: R. R. 1	Arcadia, Hamilton, Indiana, United a [1]	d States ^{10,114,125}
Property (Fam):	Source List: [1] News Art, Ina Robbins & Noman Cast 8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	etter, (Wedding Announcement), Doc6197.pdf owned a Farm with value of \$1000	
Topoloj (Lum).	originity to (age oo)	Fairview Farm, Green Township, H States ⁴	
Children (Family):	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	Number of Children: 5; Green Toy United States ⁴	
Census (family):	8 Apr 1940 (age 60)	Fairview Farm, Green Township, I States ⁴	Randolph, Indiana, United
	Schedule 35 - Education: Highest grade of farm - Occupation: Farmer - Hours worke 2] Grace Robbins: Wife of head - 60, wh	- <u>Informant</u> - 64, white male, married - Owno of school, 6 - Born Indiana - Residence 1935: . ed past week: 40 - Weeks worked in 1939: 52 ite female, Married - Education: Blank - Born supation: None (Housework) - Other Income:	Arcadia, Hamilton County, Indiana on a - Other source of income: Yes I Indiana - Residence 1935: Arcadia,
	 Language spoken in home in earliest ch Not a veteran Usual Occupation: Housewife in home 	ildhood: English	
	 Married more than once: No Age 25 when first marriage 		
	 Number of Children: 5 3] Walter Robbins: Son - 22 white male, Residence 1935: Arcadia, Hamilton Cour worked past week: 40 - Weeks worked in 		ter in a tin shop, Cabinet parts - Hours
	Residence 1935: Arcadia, Hamilton Coun	female, single, Attended School, Highest Grad tty, Indiana on a farm - Occupation: None (Sci single - born Indiana - Attended school, Highe arm	hool) - Other Income: No

Residence (family):	16 Oct 1940 (age 60) - Grace Robbins/ RT 1/ Redkey Ind. [1] - RFD 1	Redkey, Jay, Indiana, United States ^{126,127}	
Residence (family):	Source List: [1] Dog Tags, Acc000549/ Ph8777.tif Dec 1942 (age 62) - Mrs. Grace Robbins of Redkey [1]	Redkey, Jay, Indiana, United States ¹²⁸	
	Source List: [1] Newspaper Article, "News from Our Bo	vs". Doc4053.pdf	
Residence (family):	29 May 1943 (age 63) RR 1	Redkey, Jay, Indiana, United States ^{2,129}	
Misc. (Fam): Residence (family):	Jul 1943 (age 63) Jul 1943 (age 63)	Sent Sympathy Card and flowers for funeral of August Haas ^{130,131} Redkey, Jay, Indiana, United States ¹³¹	
Residence (family):	frm 14 Aug 1944 to 26 Jul 1948	Cole Farm, Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United	
	(age 64-68) - Purchase Date: 14 Aug 1944 [1] - Sellers: Richard & Esther Shuttleworth [States ^{70,86,132,133,134,135}	
	-	lph County Farm (Fairfield Farm) for the Delaware County Farm (Cole Farm)	
	he northeast quarter of the southwest quarter range 10 east, containing 40 acres, more or		
	- Sale of Cole Farm from Oscar & Grace R	obbins to William and Martha Cole [2]- Date of Sale: 26 July 1948 [2]	
	- Property Description (Cole Farm): [2] The Northeast Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of Section Eight (8), Township Twenty-Two (22) North, Range Ten (10) East, containing Forty (40) acres, more or less, but subject to all legal highways.		
	 [1] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., ID0014 & Grace G. Robbins, ID0015 (Deed 273, Cole Farm), Doc6086.pdf (O) [2] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., & Grace G. Robbins (Sale of Cole Farm, Deed 34109, July 1948), Doc6090.pdf (O) 		
	 [Place Details: - Union Twp, Delaware County, Indiana - http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/Residences_index.htm#Cole%20Farm - Google Map Coordinates: 40.37068530797259, -85.42121083474716 		
	 Purchased by Oscar & Grace Robbins: 14 Aug 1944 Sold by Oscar & Grace Robbins to Cole Family: 26 July 1948 		
	- Owners/Occupants:		
	- Before 14 Aug 1944: Richard and Esther	Shuttleworth	
	- 14 Aug 1944 to 26 July 1948: Oscar C Robbins, ID0014 Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015 Sarah Esther Robbins, ID0198 (on the weekends) Orris Milton Robbins, ID0043		
	- The Oscar and Grace Robbins Family lived here before moving to the CR1270N farm		
	 Oscar & Grace Traded their Randolph County Farm (Fairview Farm) for the Delaware County Farm (Cole Farm) Trade Date: 14 Aug 1944 Traded with: Richard and Esther Shuttleworth 		
	- Aft 26 July 1948: William and Martha Co	ble	
Residence (family):	- Aft 1958: The Kenneth Light Family (Th Latitude/Longitude: 40°22'14.47"N, 85°25' 1944 (age 63-64)	ey are the ones that bought the 110-acre Farm) 16.36"W]] Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States ^{53,136,137,138,139,140,141,142,143}	
	 Residence: Union twp, Muncie 1 [1] Residence: Union twp, Muncie RD 1 [2] Residence: R. R. #1, Muncie, Delaware (CR1270N Farm) [5] 		

	Source List:		
	[1] 1950 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc		
	[2] 1952 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc	5557.pdf, Page 56	
	[3] 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc		
	[4] 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc	5563.pdf, Page 84, PDF Page 7	
	[5] Indiana Death Certificate, Oscar C. Ro	bbins, ID0014, Doc3549-updated.pdf	
Residence (family):	frm 20 Nov 1948 (age 68)	1270 N. Farm, Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United	
		States ^{87,134,136,144,145,146,147,148}	
	Durchase Date: 20 New 1049 [2]	States	
	- Purchase Date: 20 Nov 1948 [2]	initiation of the extent of Alfred Derese Level Deresed [2]	
		inistratrix of the estate of Alfred Roscoe Lord, Deceased [2]	
	- Sale Amount: \$8,000.00 [2] Besidence: Union Twp Muncie 1 [1]		
	 Residence: Union Twp, Muncie 1 [1] Property Location: Delaware County, In 	diana [0]	
	- Property Location: Delaware County, In		
	- Property Description : [2]		
	The East Half of the Northeast	Quarter	
of Section Seven (7) Township Twenty-Two (22)			
	North, Range Ten (10) East.		
	North, Range Ten (10) East.		
	Also, thirty-five (35) acres of e	equal	
	width off of the entire West Side of the West		
	Half of the Northwest Quarter of Section E		
	(8), Township Twenty-Two (22) North, Rai	6	
	Ten (10) East.	-0-	
	Source List:		
	[1] 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory, Doc	5553.pdf, page 656	
	[2] Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C. and Grace G. Robbins, (Deed 39803, 1270N Farm, 20 Nov 1948), Doc6091.pdf (O)		
		-	
	- Location: North side of CR1270N near the corner of CR225W		
	- Address: R 1 Muncie - Union Township , Delaware County,, Indiana		
		ces/Residences_index.htm#CR1270N%20Farm	
	- Google Map Coordinates: 40.375473936		
	0 1		
	- Purchase Date:		
	- Purchased from:		
	- Sold Date:		
	- Sold to:		
	- Aft 1958: Purchased by Kenneth & Pauline Light Family		
	Occupants:		
	- Before 20 Nov 1948: Marjorie and Alfre	d Rosco Lord [S35]	
	Erom 20 Nov 1049 to 1050, Oracle C.P.	shina ID0014 Grace Foullis Dahling ID0015 Court Date:	
	ID0198 (on the weekends) [S35]	bbbins, ID0014 Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015 Sarah Esther Robbins,	
	- After 1959: The Kenneth Light Family (They are the ones that bought the 110-acre Farm)	
	Latitude/Longitude: 40°22'31.71"N, 85°25		
Misc. (Fam):	btw 1950 and 1959 (age 69-79)	Honor Roll of the Noblesville Daily Ledger; Hamilton County,	
Wilse. (Faili).	btw 1950 and 1959 (age 09-79)		
		Indiana, United States ¹⁴⁹	
Census (family):	18 Apr 1950 (age 70)	1270 N. Farm, Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United	
		States ²²	
	WT - Media: PDF file		
	From Image:		
	Line 19: House Number 4/10 mile on right	- House No. 202 - Agricultural No. 118	
	•	White Male, Age 74, Married - Born Indiana - Col. 15: Ret [Retired] Col. 16-18: No	
	-		
	- Line 19 Sample Questions:		
	- Living in the same house a year ago? Ye	es	
	- Parents born: US		

- Highest School Grade: S8 finished this grade? Yes Not attended school since Feb 1 [1950]
 Last Year how many weeks did this person do any work at all: 52 weeks -

- How much money earned as an employee for wages: None - Lasy Year, how much money did he earn on his farm: \$10 - Money received from interest, dividends, etc: None - Served in US Armed Forces: No 2] Grace Robbins, Wife of Head, White Female, Age 70, Married, Born Indiana - Occupation: Housewife -Line 21, House Number: 1/2 mi on left, House No. 203, Living on farm - Agricultural No. 119 1] Milton Robbins, Head of household, White Male, Age 23, Married - Born Indiana - Last Week: Wk [Working] worked 50 hours last week - Farmer, on farm 2] Ellen Robbins, Wife of Head, White, Female, Age 17, Married, Born Indiana - Housewife Note: Road J: West from Road I to Washington-Union Twp Line Others on this Page: - Line 16-18: William W. Cole Household (Martha and Bonnie Jean, 4) - Line 23-27: Clifford Yoder Family Family Story (Fam): c. 1957 (age 76-77) Their TV Set - Grandpa had 2 TVs at one point ; 1270 N. Farm, Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States - Ph8676.jpg shows their one TV which was about a 15" Console CRT Model. - At some point, (and I don't have a picture of it) Grandpa had 2 TVs. One sitting on top of the other one so he could watch two channels at the same time. - At this time there were only 2 or 3 channels. They were all Indianapolis stations received using an antenna. Cable TV was FAR into the future at this point. - Grandpa LOVED the TV and was fascinated by it and he watched it by the hour. - I am not sure what Grandma thought of the TV.- This shows their one TV which was about a 15" Console CRT Model. - At some point, and I don't have a picture of it) Grandpa had 2 TVs. One sitting on top of the other one so he could watch two channels at the same time. - At this time there were only 2 or 3 channels. They were all Indianapolis stations received using an antenna. Cable TV was FAR into the future at this point. - Grandpa LOVED the TV and was fascinated by it and he watched it by the hour. - I am not sure what Grandma thought of the TV. Residence (family): 8 Feb 1959 (age 79) Union Township, Delaware, Indiana, United States⁵³ RR#1 Muncie Lived at this address for 15 years Robbins Reunion, Descendants of Oscar and Grace Foulke Reunion (Fam): btw 1965 and 1996 (age 84-116) Robbins¹⁵⁰ - The reunions were held usually each August from 1965 until 1996 Reunion (Fam): 22 Aug 1965 (age 85) First annual Robbins Reunion; Mechanicsburg, Henry, Indiana, United States¹⁵¹

Individual Note 1

- Name: Grace Gertrude Foulke [13] [14]

- Name: Grace Foulke [2] [3] [4] [5] [12] [13] [16] [17] [18] [19] [21]
- Name: Grace Foulk [1]
- Name: Grace Folk [23]
- Name: Grace G. Foulke [9] [15] [20]

Female [2] [4] [5] [6] [7] [8] [9] [10] [11] [22] [23]
White [2] [4] [5] [6] [7] [8] [9] [10] [11] [13] [14] [22]

Source List:

- [1] Indiana, Marriages, 1811-1959
- [2] 1880 US Census

- [4] 1900 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf
- [5] 1910 US Census, George Foulke Household, Acc000757/Doc4746.pdf
- [6] 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins Household, Doc4748.pdf

^[3] Marriage Record, Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007, Doc1268.pdf

- [7] 1930 US Census, Oscar Robbins Household, Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf
- [8] 1940 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins Household, Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf
- [9] Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992, Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, Doc4753.pdf
- [10] Certified Death Record, Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Doc4502.pdf
- [11] Indiana Death Certificates, Grace Robbins, Doc3550.pdf
- [12] Jesse Foulke Ancestry, Doc4826.pdf
- [13] Lancaster Family, Bk2930, page 235
- [14] Indiana Marriages 1811-2007 (Mary & Paul), Doc4920
- [15] Marriage License & Certificate, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 and Grace G. Foulke, ID015, Doc5655.pdf
- [16] Book, Robbins, Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, Bk3230/ Bk3230.pdf (A)
- [17] News Article, "Bought a Farm", Oscar Robbins, ID0014 and Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Feb 1921, Doc6256.pdf (A)
- [18] News Article, DePauw Univ., Grace Foulke, ID0015, Sept 1901, Doc6257.pdf (A)
- [19] News Art, Grace Foulke, ID0015, (Attending DePauw Univ, Dec 1901), Doc6259.pdf (A)

[20] Marriage License, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 & Grace Foulke, ID0015 - Robert Ross, ID0085 & Sarah Foulke, ID0084, Doc6260.pdf (A)

[21] News Art, Visit, Nov 1907, Grace Foulke, ID0015 and Sarah Stratton Underwood, ID0202, Doc6261.pdf (A)

[22] 1950 US Census, Oscar Robbins, ID0014 (1270N Farm) and Milton Robbins, ID0043 Households, Doc6302.Pdf (D)

[23] Marriage Record, Milton Robbins, ID0043 & Ellen Kilgore, ID0044, Doc6361.pdf (D)

Individual Note 2

Web Tags:

1. Find a Grave Memorial: https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/69127872/robbins

2. FamilySearch Profile: https://www.familysearch.org/tree/person/details/KPQ6-M8R

3. MRM Page: <u>http://sites.rootsmagic.com/robbhaas2/index.php</u>

4. Oscar and Grace Foulke Robbins Family Page: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/oscar_and_grace_robbins_family.htm</u>

Individual Note 3

Web Tag: Oscar and Grace Foulke Robbins Family Page: <u>http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/oscar and grace robbins family.htm</u> Note:

Sources

- 1. Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler;editor, The Underwood Families of America, vol 2 (Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017), page 478.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ ark:/61903/1:1:XXYZ-MNZ : 24 Apr 2018), Walter Clifton Robbins and Norma Louise Haas, 29 May 1943; citing Delaware, Indiana, United States, various county clerk offices, Indiana; FHL microfilm 2,069,558. Acc002326/ Doc1268.pdf.
- 1930 US Census, Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. ED ??, SD 6, Sheet 4A, Stamped 154, Lines 25-33, Oscar Robbins Household. Census Date 17 Apr 1930. Original NARA Data: Roll T626. www.ancestry.com, accessed 28 Apr 2018. Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf.
- 4. 1940 US Census, Population Schedule. Green Township, Randolph County, Indiana. SD 10, ED 68-3, Sheet 2B, Line 54, Household No. 37. Oscar C. Robbins Household. Census Date: 8 Apr 1940. NARA Data: Roll T627_m-t0627-01089. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Apr 2018. Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf.
- 5. "Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XF4F-RFX : 2 May 2018), Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing reference v 6 p 8-9; FHL microfilm 1,320,365.

Doc4753.pdf.

- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 14 June 2016. Grace Gertrude Robbins. 13 Aug 1964, Delaware County. Doc3550.pdf.
- Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.
- 8. Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Handwritten possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.
- 9. Lancaster, Harry Fred, The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania (Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930), page 235.
- Marriage Record, "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2019," database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ ark:/61903/1:1:VXPK-MXD : 2 Nov 2021), Paul Edward Jarrell, ID0053 and Mary Kathryn Robbins, ID0052 ; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004204531. Doc4920.pdf.
- 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 Household. Population Schedule, Harrison Township, Henry County, Indiana. SD 6, ED 63, Sheet 2B, Line 51-56, Dwelling and Family 45, Oscar C. Robbins Household. Census date: 3 Jan 1920. Original NARA data: Roll: T625_437. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 March 2020. Doc4748.pdf.
- 12. 1880 US Census, George Foulke, ID0076 Household, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana, SD 3, ED 35, Page 10A, Line 9, Dwelling 71, Family 74. NARA: Roll T9_281. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020, Doc4601.pdf.
- George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https:// familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M : accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.
- 14. Grace Gertrude Robbins, ID0015, 13 Aug 1964. Certified Death Record, issued 24 June 2008. Delaware County Department of Health, #310128, Registered No. 1964-0951. Original Data: Indiana Death Certificate, Indiana State Department of Health. Doc4502.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXPJ-B7B : 18 March 2020), Oscar C Robbins and Grace G Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004168327. Doc5655.pdf.
- 16. Lehman, Sarah Robbins. Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, np, 1991, (286 pgs). Bk3230. Bk3230.pdf, 73, 148A.
- 17. Newspaper Article, "Bought a Farm", Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 15 Feb 1921, Page 4, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353658087/ (accessed 7 Feb 2022. Oscar Robbins, ID0014 and Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Doc6256.pdf.
- 18. Ibid. "Local & Social", Grace Foulke, ID0015. Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 13 Sept 1901, Page 2, Col. 1. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353528343/ (accessed 8 Feb 2022), Doc6257.pdf.
- 19. Ibid. "Boxley School Notes", Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 6 Dec 1901, Page 3, Col. 3. Grace Foulke, ID0015, attending DePauw University. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353529166/ (accessed 10 Feb 2022), Doc6259.pdf.
- Ibid. "Marriage License" Oscar Robbins, ID0014 & Grace Foulke, ID0015. Robert E. Ross, ID0085 & Sarah Foulke, ID0084. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), Friday 16 Sept 1910, Page 8, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/353600576/ (accessed 10 Feb 2022), Doc6260.pdf.
- 21. Ibid. "Doings of People of Sheridan and Vincinity", Visit, Nov 1907, Grace Foulke, ID0015 and Sarah Stratton Underwood, ID0202. The Sheridan News (Sheridan, Indiana), 22 Nov 1907, Page 5, Col. 5. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353590742/ (accessed 10 Feb 2022), Doc6261.pdf.
- 1950 US Census, Union Township, Delaware County, Indiana, ED 18-108, Form P1, Sheet Number 20, Enumeration Date: 18 Apr 1950, Enumerator: Maxine Gourley. Line 19, House Number: 4/10 Mil on right, Serial No. of Dwelling: 202, Agricultural Number 118, Road J, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 Household. www.nara.gov (accessed 1 Apr 2022), D0c6302.pdf.
- 23. Marriage Record, "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2019", database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ ark:/61903/1:1:HSBX-85MM : 14 August 2022, No online Image), Milton Robbins, ID0043 & Ellen Kilgore, ID0044, 3 Aug 1949, Grant County, Indiana, Page 305, Doc6361.pdf.
- 24. Family Group Sheets for the descendants of Isaac Robbins, ID0069 and Oscar Robbins, ID0014. Created by Myron

Foulke Robbins, Sr ID0016, about 1980. RobbHaas Digital Archive, Doc4687.pdf, page 2.

- 25. Obituary, "Deaths and Funerals, Mrs. Grace Robbins, ID0015." The Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 14 Aug 1964, page 8, Col. 2. www.newspapers.com, accessed 8 Apr 2017. (Acc000351/Doc0703.pdf) Doc4203.pdf.
- 26. Database On-line, "Family Data Collection-Individual Records" Grace Foulke. www.ancestry.com, accessed 8 Dec 2006. Acc000741.
- 27. Death Record, Funeral Card, Grace G Robbins, ID0015, 17 Aug 1964. Pitman Funeral Home, Eaton, Delaware County, Indiana. Acc000353/Doc0727-002.pdf.
- 28. Lehman, Sarah Robbins. Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, np, 1991, (286 pgs). Bk3230. Bk3230.pdf, Page 148A.
- Newspaper Article, "Old Pictures Get Attention", Grace Foulke, ID0015, Sarah Foulke, ID0084 & Carrie Foulke, ID0081. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 6 Aug 1935, Page 1, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/ image/353581571/ (accessed 15 Feb 2022), Doc6266.pdf.
- 30. Ibid. "Bakers Corner" Hamilton County Democrat (Noblesville, Indiana), 15 Dec 1893, page 1, Col. 5. newspapers.com, accessed 27 Feb 2018, Grace Foulke, ID0015. Doc4672.pdf.
- 31. Book, Wright, Julia McNair. Nature Readers Sea-Side and Way-side, No 3. Boston: D C Heath & Co, 1890, Grace Foulke, ID0015. Acc000067/Doc0664.pdf.
- 32. Education Record, Bakers Corner School, Bakers Corner, Hamilton County, Indiana, 8th Grade Graduation, abt 1894, Grace Foulke, ID0015. Acc000352/Doc0728.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, "Gay Nineties Girls Met in 1941 Reunion", Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday 22 Oct 1941, Page 4, Col. 4. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353665648/ (accessed 12 Feb 2022), Doc6264.pdf.
- 34. Book, Armazindy by James Whitcomb Riley. Indianapolis, Indiana: The Bowen-Merrill Co, 1984. Presented to Grace Foulke, ID0015 by her brother Alvin Foulke, ID0079, 12 June 1896. Acc002068/Doc0758.pdf (Select Pages).
- 35. Document, Misc, Bakers Corner School, Bakers Corner, Hamilton County, Indiana Photo and roster, abt 1899, Grace Foulke, ID0015 Carrie Foulke, ID0081. Acc001057.
- 36. Book, Wright, Julia McNair. Nature Readers Sea-Side and Way-side, No 3. Boston: D C Heath & Co, 1890. Grace Foulke, ID0015. Acc000067.
- 37. Education Record, Bakers Corner School Picture, 1899. Grace Foulke, ID0015. Acc001057/Doc0729.pdf.
- Newspaper Article, "This Month's Subject: Boxley High School" Sheridan News Online, Editor: Barbara Hiatt, 1 Oct 2007 (http://www.sheridannews.net/archives/1192588665.html), Accessed 27 Jan 2008 Acc001058.
- 39. photo, Boxley School as it looked 1889-1904. Ph4360.jpg.
- 40. Web Page, RobbHaas, Boxley School Page (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Places/Schools/Boxley%20High %20School.htm).
- 41. Obituary, "Grace Robbins, County Native Dies Thursday." (Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015), (Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 15 Aug 1964, page 8, Col. 1. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353735672, accessed 3 May 2018. Doc4756.pdf.
- 42. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 10.
- 43. Martha J Ridpath, editor, Alumnal Record DePauw University (Greencastle, Indiana: DePauw University, 1920), 422. Acc002025. /Doc0700.pdf, page 422.
- 44. Sixty-fourth Year-book of DePauw University for the Year 1901-1902 (Greencastle, Indiana: DePauw University, 1902); Acc002026, Doc0701.pdf, Page 115.
- 45. Letter, to and from Earlham College 22 Dec 2007/4 Jan 2008. Acc001078/Doc0702.pdf.
- 46. Correspondence, Letter and emails between Walt Jr & DePauw University, 2007. Acc001065/Doc0070.pdf.
- 47. Object, Seashell from 1904 St Louis World Fair belonging to Grace Foulke, ID0015. Acc000179/Ph8514-001, 002.tif.
- 48. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 12, 13.
- 49. Newspaper Article, "By Way of Hazel Dell" The Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 3 Jan 1914, page 2, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353595362/, accessed 13 July 2018. Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015. Doc4806.pdf.
- 50. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 14 June 2016. Walter Clifton Robbins, ID0005, 19 Mar 1918, Hamilton County, Indiana, Certificate 12427. Doc3548.pdf.
- 51. City Directory, 1959 Muncie, Indiana, page 101. "U.S. City Directories, 1821-1989" [database on-line]. www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Aug 2015, Doc3113.pdf.

- 52. Death Record, Certified Death Record. Oscar C Robbins. Delaware County Department of Health. 8 Feb 1959. Registered No: 1959-0005 Acc001129/Doc4503.pdf.
- Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014, 8 Feb 1959, Union Township, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line, w/ images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana, Death Certificates; Year: 1959; Roll: 02. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020. Doc3549-updated.pdf.
- 54. Obituary, "Mrs Grace Robbins", probably Muncie Star, August 1964. Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015. Acc000351/ Doc0703.pdf.
- 55. ID0001 Personal Knowledge.
- 56. Email, from ID0013 to Walt Jr 28 Feb 2008 1015pm.
- 57. 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1960. R. L. Polk & Co, Cincinnati, Ohio, 1961. www.ancestry.com, accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5565.pdf.
- 58. Letter, from Grace Foulke Robbins, 18 Nov 1963, to Mrs Helen Sanders. Subject: Christmas. [Original owned by Brian Sanders, ID0040] Acc002024/Doc0710.pdf.
- 59. Obituary, Alice Foulke Phillips, ID0082. "Alice Phillips Dies Tuesday; Rites Saturday", Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday, 18 Sept 1963, page 8, col. 1, 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353745213/, accessed 6 June 2020, Doc5744.pdf.
- 60. Interview, ID0005 19 March 2002.
- 61. Ibid. with Ina Robbins Henderson, nd.
- 62. Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf.
- 63. Web Page, RobbHaas, Oscar and Grace Robbins Page http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/ oscar_and_grace_robbins_family.htm.
- 64. Letter, from Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, RR 1 Muncie to Helen Robbins, ID0036, RR 2, Sheridan- 6 May 1955. Acc002028/Doc0709.pdf.
- 65. Correspondence, Letter: from Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015, RR 1 Muncie to Helen Robbins, ID0036, RR 2, Sheridan-6 May 1955. Acc002028/Doc0709.pdf.
- 66. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC-027, 32-37, 042, 045-047, 050-052.
- 67. Obituary, "Pioneer Resident Dead: George Foulke Died From Complication of Diseases" Sheridan News, (Sheridan, Hamilton County, Indiana), 21 Apr 1911, page 1, Col. 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353586193, accessed 11 Dec 2018. Doc5000.pdf.
- 68. Ibid. "Mary Foulke Died Sunday Near Arcadia." Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana), Monday 3 June 1935, page 2. Acc000876/Ph3193.jpg/Doc0782.pdf.
- 69. Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205, 64.
- Warranty Deed, Delaware County, Indinaa, Deed 34109, Book 370. Sellers: Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 and Grace G. Robbins, ID0015, Husband and wife. Purchasers: William & Martha Cole, Husband & Wife, Dat: 26 July 1948. Repository: Digital Image, Muncie Public Library Resource Center/ Muncie/ Delaware County Digital Resource Library. Doc6090.pdf.
- 71. Email, from ID0186 dated 22 Jan 2007. Images of school children and Report Card for Myron. Acc001577/ Doc0730.pdf.
- 72. Database On-line, "Family Data Collection-Individual Records" Grace Foulke, ID0015. www.ancestry.com, accessed 8 Dec 2006. Acc000741.
- 73. Obituary, Mrs. Grace Robbins. ID0015, The Anderson Herald (Anderson, Madison County, Indiana), 15 Aug 1964, page 2, Col. 9. www.myheritage.com http://searchapi.newspaperarchive.com/cache/63944951.pdf accessed 29 June 2013. Acc002801/Doc1743.pdf.
- 74. Web Page, RobbHaas, Gardens of Memory Cemetery Page.
- 75. Map, Gardens of Memory. Gardens and Family Burial Locations. Oct 2014. Map: Google Map. Text added. Acc003219/Doc2436.pdf.
- 76. Find a Grave Memorial, Robbins, Grace Gertrude Foulke, ID0015 Gardens of Memory Cemetery Memorial# 69127872 https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/69127872/grace-gertrude-robbins.
- 77. Document, Misc, Warranty Deed, Gardens of Memory Cemetery. Oscar C and Grace G Robbins, 31 Oct 1957. Graves 1-2-3-4, Lot 765, Section B-Hymns. Acc001613/Doc0357.pdf.

- 78. Newspaper Article, Legal Notices Notice of Hearing on Final Account and Petition for Distribution No. P2S 64/62. (Grace Robbins, Deceased). The Muncie Star (Muncie, Indiana), 5 March 1965, page 29, Col. 1 and 12 March 1965, Page 26, Col. 5. www.newspapers.com, accessed 29 March 2017. Doc4179.pdf.
- 79. Probate Record, Grace Foulke Robbins, ID0015. Supplemental Report of Distribution and Petition for Discharge and Order approving Supplemental Report of Distribution and Discharging Administrator. Administrator: Walter C. Robbins, ID0005. Delaware County, Indiana Superior Court No. 2, 26 Apr 1965. Cause No. P 2S 64/62. Repository: RobbHaas Digital Archive, Doc0407.pdf.
- Military Record, "World War 1 Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918", Oscar Clifton Robbins, ID0014, Original Data: Selective Service System, NARA Roll M1509_1503897. www.ancestry.com, accessed 4 May 2018. Acc000638/ Doc1733-001.pdf.
- 81. Family Group Sheets for the descendants of Isaac Robbins, ID0069 and Oscar Robbins, ID0014. Created by Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr ID0016, about 1980. RobbHaas Digital Archive, Doc4687.pdf, page 1, 2.
- 82. Interview, ID0005 12 Dec 2006 at his home.
- 83. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 10, 11.
- 84. Book, Index to Marriage Records Hamilton Co [Indiana] 1900-1920, vol 3, part 2, page 37. Original Data: Hamilton County Clerk Office, Book 13, page 281. Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 & Grace Foulke, ID0015.
- 85. Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941 [database on-line], www.ancestry.com Original data: Works Progress Administration, comp. Index to Marriage Records Indiana: Indiana Works Progress Administration, 1938-1940., Oscar C Robbins and Grace Gertrude Foulke, accessed 23 Feb 2014. Doc5014.pdf.
- 86. Deed 273, Deed Book 122, Real Estate Trade (Randolph County, Indiana farm for Delaware County, Indiana Farm). Delaware County Farm [Cole Farm] 40 acres. Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 and Grace G. Robbins, ID0015 and Richard and Esther Shuttleworth. 14 Aug 1944, Delaware County, Indiana. Repository: Muncie Public Library Resource Center/ Muncie/ Delaware County Digital Resource Library. Doc6086.pdf.
- Deed 39803, Page 179, Union Township, Delaware County, Indiana, 20 Nov 1948. Grantees: Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 & Grace G. Robbins, ID0015. Purchase of Property from Marjorie L. Lord, Administratrix of the estate of Alfred Roscoe Lord, Deceased. Repository: Digital Image Muncie Public Library Resource Center/ Muncie/ Delaware County Digital Resource Library. Doc6091.pdf.
- 88. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 1 July 2016. Myron F. Robbins, ID0016, 26 Aug 1911, Noblesville Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. Doc3598.pdf.
- 89. Ibid. 1 July 2016. Ina Marie Robbins, ID0197, 21 Dec 1913, Noblesville, Hamilton County, Indiana. Doc3596.pdf.
- 90. Newspaper Article, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 Noblesville Ledger, (Noblesville, Indiana), 27 Feb 1941, page 4, Col 3. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353696012/?terms=%22Oscar+C.+Robbins%22, accessed 31 Oct 2018. Doc4564.pdf.
- Ibid. Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014, Real Estate Transfer, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 22 Oct 1919, page 6, Col. 5. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353640757/?terms=%22Oscar+C.+Robbins%22, accessed 31 Oct 2018. Doc4562.pdf.
- 92. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms, http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[009] 80 Acre Farm.
- 93. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 1 July 2016. Mary Audrey Robbins, ID0052, 3 Feb 1916, Fall Creek Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. Doc3597.pdf.
- 94. Birth Record, Walter Clifton Robbins, ID0005, 19 March 1918. Hamilton County Department of Health, County Record of Birth, Book H-10 page no 59. Acc000518/Doc0843.pdf.
- 95. Web Page, RobbHaas, Cadiz Farm Page Oscar and Grace Robbins Family.
- 96. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, pages 5, 6, 7, 9.
- 97. Newspaper Article, "Public Sale", Oscar Robbins, ID0014, 22 Feb 1921. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Friday, 18 Feb 1921, Page 7, Col. 1, 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353658147 (accessed 7 Feb 2022), Doc4563.pdf.
- 98. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, Page 2, 6.

99. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, Page 3, 5, 6, -.

- Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, page 2.
- 102. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, page 5, 8, 9.
- 103. C. J. Puetz, Indiana's County Map (Lyndon Station, WI: C.J. Puetz, nd; Bk1857), page 41.
- 104. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[007]_Shirley_Farm.
- 105. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, Page 3, 4.
- 106. "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed, 2 July 2016. Oris Milton Robbins, ID0043, 26 Apr 1926, Harrison Township, Henry County, Indiana. Doc3599.pdf.
- Obituary, Kiziah Robbins. Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 13 Aug 1931, page 1. Acc000882/ Doc0538.pdf.
- 108. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, Pages 1, 2,.
- 109. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, Pages 1,3, 4, 7, 10, 11.
- 110. Email, From ID0186 21 Jan 2007.
- 111. Interview Walter Clifton Robbins ID0005 20 Mar 2007. Taped while driving in a car. Acc000875/Doc0883.pdf.
- 112. Newspaper Article, Guardianship Notice for Mary Foulke, ID0078. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Tuesday, 14 Nov 1933, page 1, Col. 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353578273/?terms=%22Arthur+Foulke%22, Accessed 31 Oct 2018. Doc4549.pdf.
- 113. Guardianship Records for Mary Frances Underwood Foulke, ID0078. 2 Feb 1927 to 2 Jan 1936. Hamilton County, Indiana Circuit Court. 113 Document pages. Repository: Microfilm, Hamilton County, Indiana Clerk's Office, Obtained 5 Aug 2021. Doc6101.pdf.
- 114. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms, http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[010]_East_of_Arcadia_Farm.
- 115. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, Pages 1, 2.
- 116. Book, C. J. Puetz, Indiana's County Maps (Lyndon Station, WI: C.J. Puetz , nd; Bk1857).
- 117. Newspaper Article, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 6 March 1935, page 2, Col. 6. https:// www.newspapers.com/image/353577120/?terms=%22Oscar+Robbins%22, accessed 20 Jan 2018. Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014, Doc4596.pdf.
- 118. Ibid. Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), 16 May 1935, page 5, Col. 3. Newspapers.com, accessed 20 Jan 2018.
- 119. Marriage Record, Page 188, 189. "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https:// familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXPK-NVK : 19 Oct 2018), Myron F. Robbins, ID0016 and Cora Irene Brown, ID0178, ; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, various county clerk offices, Indiana; FHL microfilm 1,940,149. Vol 27, page 188, 189. Doc3400.pdf.
- 120. Selective Service Registration Cards, D. S. S. Form 2, Walter Clifton Robbins, ID0005, 16 Oct 1940, Winchester, Randolph County, Indiana. Doc0915.pdf.
- 121. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, Pages 3, 4.
- 122. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf, Page 14.
- 123. Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820, PC-027 to 038.
- 124. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms, http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[006]_Fairview_Farm.
- 125. Newspaper Article, "Castetter-Robbins", Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Saturday 16 Oct 1937, Page 6, Col. 1. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353639972/ (accessed 6 Nov 2021), Doc6197.pdf.

^{100.} Ibid. Page 6.

- 126. WW2 Draft Card, Walter C. Robbins, 16 Oct 1940, Winchester, Randolph County, Indiana. "U.S. WWII Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947" [database on-line]. Original Data: Draft Registration Cards for Indiana, 10/16/1940 -03/31/1947. 432 boxes. NAI: 7644728. Records of the Selective Service System, 1926–1975, Record Group 147. National Archives and Records Administration, St Louis, Missouri. www.ancestry.com and www.fold3.com, accessed 12 March 2019. Doc5165.pdf.
- 127. Object, Dog Tags worn by Walter C. Robbins, Sr., ID0005 while in the U.S. Army. Repository: RobbHaas Archive, Acc000549/ Ph8777.tif.
- 128. Newspaper Article, "News from Our Boys" The Muncie Morning Star (Muncie, Indiana), Thursay, 10 Dec 1942, page 7, Co. 3. www.newspapers.com, accessed 12 Feb 2017. Doc4053.pdf.
- 129. Ibid. "Wed To Soldier" [Norma Haas, ID0006 and Walter C. Robbins, ID0005]. The Muncie Sunday Star (Muncie, Indiana), 6 June 1943, page 2, Col. 4. www.newspapers.com, accessed 31 Jan 2017. Doc4005.pdf.
- 130. Death Record, Sympathy Cards, August Haas, ID0377, 17 July 1943. Meeks Mortuary, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Acc002746/Doc1690.pdf.
- 131. Ibid. Flower Cards for funeral of August Haas, ID0377, 19 July 1943, Meeks Mortuary, Elm Ridge Cemetery, Muncie, Delaware County, Indiana. Acc002747/Doc1691.pdf.
- 132. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, pages 3-5.
- 133. Delaware County Indiana Official Farm Plat Book and Directory (Madison, Wisconsin: County Plat and Directory Co., Inc., nd [1957]); Bk3332/Doc4710.pdf, page 33, section 8.
- 134. Delaware County, Indiana Plat Book 1991 (LaPorte, Indiana: Emmons Hart, 1991. Bk3628), page 42.
- 135. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms, http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[005]_Cole_Farm.
- 136. 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 137. 1948 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1948. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1949. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Jan 2020. Doc5555.pdf.
- 138. 1950 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.,) City Directory, 1950. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1950. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5556.pdf.
- 1952 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1952. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1952. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5557.pdf.
- 140. 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line, w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1953. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1954. www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Jan 2020. Doc5558.pdf.
- 141. 1955 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1955. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1955. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Jan 2020, Doc5559.pdf.
- 142. 1956 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1956. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1956. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 Jan 2020, Doc5561.pdf.
- 143. 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1958. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1958. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 Jan 2020, Doc5563.pdf.
- 144. Obituary, "County Native Dies at Muncie" Oscar C Robbins, ID0014. Noblesville Daily Ledger, Monday 9 Feb 1959, page 6, Col. 1. Newspapers.com, accessed 4 May 2018. Doc4757.pdf.
- 145. Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf, pages 3, 4.
- 146. Delaware County Indiana Official Farm Plat Book and Directory (Madison, Wisconsin: County Plat and Directory Co., Inc., nd [1957]); Bk3332/Doc4710.pdf, page 33 (PDF page 35), section 7 & 8.
- 147. Web Page, RobbHaas, Robbins Family Farms, http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Residences/ RobbinsFamilyFarms_OscarRobbinsFamily.htm#[002]_CR_1270N_Farm.
- 148. Farm Plat Book and Business Guide Delaware County Indiana. Rockford, Illinois: Rockford Map Publishers, 1952.

Bk1869, Page 43.

- Newspaper Article, "Honor Roll", Grace Robbins, ID0015, Noblesville Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Nov 1950 to Dec 1959. Doc6268-InfoSheet.txt.
- 150. Robbins Reunions Notes by Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006. Reunions from 1965 to 1996. Handwritten, 36 PDF pages. Scanned from Originals, 24 Jan 2019 by Walt Robbins, Jr. ID0001. Doc5068.pdf.
- 151. Newspaper Article, "Robbins Family Has First Annual Reunion", Anderson Herald (Anderson, Madison County, Indiana), Tuesday, 31 Aug 1965, page 6, Col. 7. http://www.newspapers.com/image/26598895, accessed 9 Nov 2014. Doc3401.pdf.

Bibliography

ID0001 Personal Knowledge.

- "Indiana Marriages, 1780-1992," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XF4F-RFX : 2 May 2018), Oscar C. Robbins and Grace G. Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing reference v 6 p 8-9; FHL microfilm 1,320,365. Doc4753.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VXPJ-B7B : 18 March 2020), Oscar C Robbins and Grace G Foulke, 14 Sep 1910; citing Hamilton, Indiana, United States, Marriage Registration, Indiana Commission on Public Records, Indianapolis; FHL microfilm 004168327. Doc5655.pdf.
- "Indiana Marriages, 1811-2007," database with images, FamilySearch (https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XXYZ-MNZ : 24 Apr 2018), Walter Clifton Robbins and Norma Louise Haas, 29 May 1943; citing Delaware, Indiana, United States, various county clerk offices, Indiana; FHL microfilm 2,069,558. Acc002326/Doc1268.pdf.
- "Indiana, Birth Certificates, 1907-1940" [database on-line]. Original data: Indiana State Board of Health. Birth Certificates, 1907-1940. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana. Indiana Archives and Records Administration. www.ancestry.com, accessed.
- 1880 US Census, George Foulke, ID0076 Household, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana, SD 3, ED 35, Page 10A, Line 9, Dwelling 71, Family 74. NARA: Roll T9_281. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020, Doc4601.pdf.
- 1920 US Census, Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014 Household. Population Schedule, Harrison Township, Henry County, Indiana. SD 6, ED 63, Sheet 2B, Line 51-56, Dwelling and Family 45, Oscar C. Robbins Household. Census date: 3 Jan 1920. Original NARA data: Roll: T625_437. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 March 2020. Doc4748.pdf.
- 1930 US Census, Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. ED ??, SD 6, Sheet 4A, Stamped 154, Lines 25-33, Oscar Robbins Household. Census Date 17 Apr 1930. Original NARA Data: Roll T626. www.ancestry.com, accessed 28 Apr 2018. Acc000645/Doc4749.pdf.
- 1940 US Census, Population Schedule. Green Township, Randolph County, Indiana. SD 10, ED 68-3, Sheet 2B, Line 54, Household No. 37. Oscar C. Robbins Household. Census Date: 8 Apr 1940. NARA Data: Roll T627_m-t0627-01089. www.ancestry.com, accessed 30 Apr 2018. Acc002130/Doc4751.pdf.
- 1946 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1946. R. L Polk & Co., Detroit, Michigan, 1946. www.ancestry.com, accessed 11 Jan 2020, Doc5553.pdf.
- 1948 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1948. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1949. www.ancestry.com, accessed 12 Jan 2020. Doc5555.pdf.
- 1950 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.,) City Directory, 1950. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1950. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5556.pdf.

1950 US Census.

- 1952 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1952. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1952. www.ancestry.com, accessed 13 Jan 2020. Doc5557.pdf.
- 1953 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line, w/ Images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1953. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1954. www.ancestry.com, accessed 14 Jan 2020. Doc5558.pdf.
- 1955 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1955. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1955. www.ancestry.com, accessed 15 Jan 2020, Doc5559.pdf.
- 1956 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1956. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1956. www.ancestry.com, accessed 16 Jan 2020, Doc5561.pdf.
- 1958 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1958. R. L. Polk & Co., Cincinnati, Ohio, 1958. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 Jan 2020, Doc5563.pdf.
- 1960 Polk Muncie City Directory. "U.S. City Directories, 1822-1995" [database on-line w/ images]. Original Data: Polk's Muncie (Delaware County, Ind.) City Directory, 1960. R. L. Polk & Co, Cincinnati, Ohio, 1961. www.ancestry.com,

accessed 18 Jan 2020, Doc5565.pdf.

Birth Record.

Book.

C. J. Puetz. Indiana's County Map. Lyndon Station, WI: C.J. Puetz , nd; Bk1857.

City Directory.

Correspondence.

Court Record, Foulke, Mary Frances Underwood, ID0078 (Guardianship, 1926-1936), Doc6101.pdf.

Database On-line.

Death Record.

Delaware County Indiana Official Farm Plat Book and Directory. (Madison, Wisconsin: County Plat and Directory Co., Inc., nd [1957]); Bk3332/Doc4710.pdf.

Delaware County, Indiana Plat Book 1991. LaPorte, Indiana: Emmons Hart, 1991. Bk3628.

Document, Misc.

Education Record.

Email.

Family Group Sheets for the descendants of Isaac Robbins, ID0069 and Oscar Robbins, ID0014. Created by Myron Foulke Robbins, Sr ID0016, about 1980. RobbHaas Digital Archive, Doc4687.pdf.

Farm Plat Book and Business Guide Delaware County Indiana. Rockford, Illinois: Rockford Map Publishers, 1952. Bk1869. Find a Grave Memorial.

George Foulke, ID0076 Household. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https:// familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MKGT-W2M : accessed 18 March 2020), Jackson, Hamilton, Indiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 101, sheet 2B, Dwelling 25, family 26, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 353; FHL microfilm 1,374,366. Doc4746.pdf.

Grace Gertrude Robbins, ID0015, 13 Aug 1964. Certified Death Record, issued 24 June 2008. Delaware County Department of Health, #310128, Registered No. 1964-0951. Original Data: Indiana Death Certificate, Indiana State Department of Health. Doc4502.pdf.

Indiana Marriage Collection, 1800-1941 [database on-line], www.ancestry.com Original data: Works Progress Administration, comp. Index to Marriage Records Indiana: Indiana Works Progress Administration, 1938-1940.

Interview - Walter Clifton Robbins ID0005 - 20 Mar 2007. Taped while driving in a car. Acc000875/Doc0883.pdf.

Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001, 20 Sept 2005. Acc000522/ Doc0879/Doc0880.pdf.

Interview with Walter Clifton Robbins (8400 W CR400S, Yorktown, IN 47396) ID0005, by ID0001. 22 Sept 2005. Acc000523/Doc0551.pdf.

Interview.

Jesse Foulke Ancestry. Found in the William Francis and Sarah Foulke McShane Family Bible. Written possibly by James William McShane, between 1908 and 1924. Doc4826.pdf.

Lancaster, Harry Fred. The Lancaster Family: A History of Thomas and Phebe Lancaster of Bucks County, Pennsylvania. Huntington, Indiana: A J Hoover Printing Company, 1902. Bk2930.

Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C. and Grace G. Robbins, (Deed 39803, 1270N Farm, 20 Nov 1948), Doc6091.pdf.

Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., & Grace G. Robbins (Sale of Cole Farm, Deed 34109, July 1948), Doc6090.pdf.

Land Record, Robbins, Oscar C., ID0014 & Grace G. Robbins, ID0015 (Deed 273, Cole Farm), Doc6086.pdf.

Lehman, Sarah Robbins. Back Creek: The Robbins (Robins) and Their Kin of Randolph County, North Carolina, np, 1991, (286 pgs). Bk3230. Bk3230. pdf.

Letter.

- Loose Postcards (129) To and from various family members, various dates. Transcriptions and Images at Robbhaas Web Page: (http://www.robbhaasfamily.com/Robbins/Postcards_Loose.htm) Acc002820.
- Lucien Marcus Underwood and Howard J Banker, compiler;editor. The Underwood Families of America, vol 2. Lancaster, Pennsylvania: New Era Publishing Company, 1913, Bk3017.

Map.

Marriage Record.

Martha J Ridpath, editor, Alumnal Record DePauw University (Greencastle, Indiana: DePauw University, 1920), 422. Acc002025. /Doc0700.pdf.

Military Record.

Newspaper Article.

Obituary, Alice Foulke Phillips, ID0082. "Alice Phillips Dies Tuesday; Rites Saturday", Noblesville Daily Ledger (Noblesville, Indiana), Wednesday, 18 Sept 1963, page 8, col. 1, 2. https://www.newspapers.com/image/353745213/, accessed 6 June 2020, Doc5744.pdf.

Obituary.

Object.

- Oscar C. Robbins, ID0014, 8 Feb 1959, Union Township, Delaware County, Indiana. "Indiana, Death Certificates, 1899-2011" [database on-line, w/ images]. Original Data: Indiana State Board of Health. Death Certificates, 1900–2011. Microfilm. Indiana Archives and Records Administration, Indianapolis, Indiana, Death Certificates; Year: 1959; Roll: 02. www.ancestry.com, accessed 17 March 2020. Doc3549-updated.pdf.
- photo.
- Population Schedule, Jackson Township, Hamilton County, Indiana. SD 9, ED 85, Sheet 24A, Stamped Sheet 162, Line 40-46, George Foulke Household. Census Date 29 June 1900. Original NARA Data: T623. www.ancestry.com, accessed 24 Apr 2018. Acc000756/Doc4745.pdf.

Prairie Farmer's directory of Hamilton County, Indiana. Chicago, Illinois: Prairie Farmer Publishing Company, 1919. Bk4205. Probate Record, Robbins, Grace Foulke, ID0015 (Acceptance of Report & Release of Administrator), Doc0407.pdf.

- Robbins Reunions Notes by Norma Haas Robbins, ID0006. Reunions from 1965 to 1996. Handwritten, 36 PDF pages. Scanned from Originals, 24 Jan 2019 by Walt Robbins, Jr. ID0001. Doc5068.pdf.
- Selective Service Registration Cards, D. S. S. Form 2, Walter Clifton Robbins, ID0005, 16 Oct 1940, Winchester, Randolph County, Indiana. Doc0915.pdf.
- Sixty-fourth Year-book of DePauw University for the Year 1901-1902. (Greencastle, Indiana: DePauw University, 1902); Acc002026, Doc0701.pdf.
- Walter C Robbins ID0005. Interview 29 Sept 2005. Interviewed by his son, ID0001. Acc001067/Doc0740.pdf. Acc001067/ Doc0740.pdf.

Web Page, RobbHaas.

WW2 Draft Card, Walter C. Robbins, 16 Oct 1940, Winchester, Randolph County, Indiana. "U.S. WWII Draft Cards Young Men, 1940-1947" [database on-line]. Original Data: Draft Registration Cards for Indiana, 10/16/1940 - 03/31/1947. 432 boxes. NAI: 7644728. Records of the Selective Service System, 1926–1975, Record Group 147. National Archives and Records Administration, St Louis, Missouri. www.ancestry.com and www.fold3.com, accessed 12 March 2019. Doc5165.pdf.